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Planning Matters 

 

Dandara Development 
 
Care Home Planning Application Approved 

Dandara have submitted a planning application for a 3-storey 81 bed care home in Zone A across from Hazledene 

Manor with a new access road onto Hazledene Road.A public meeting in Hazlehead Academy was held on Tuesday 23rd 

May and the concerns of local residents were noted and used when writing the community council’s representation to 

Aberdeen City Coucil planning department. 

A visit to the site was held on Thursday 28th September and later that day the planning committee voted in to 

grant planning permission for the care home in Zone A.  

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



Retirement Village Planning Application Approved 
 
The Pinewood Zone F “ Retirement Village” planning application was discussed on 20th July for  116 dwellings 
comprising of 2 apartment blocks, 35 houses and retirement apartment block, with amenity space and associated 
infrastructure. The application was deferred, to be considered after additional information from planning officers was 
requested from councillors. 
A visit to the site was held on Thursday 28th September and later that day the planning committee voted in to 
grant planning permission but subject to planning conditions, the committee imposed a requirement on the 
developer to incorporate a low cost ‘affordable’ element in the build. This requirement will have to go back to Dandara for 
discussission. If Dandara refuse to agree to this affordable element it is likely that the planning application will come back 
to the planning committee for another decision. 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Planning Applications as per weekly planning list September 2017:  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

Tree Preservation Orders 

• Kevin Wright, Environmental Planner was contacted and he confirmed that any tree works on a tree under a 

preservation order (TPO) has to be approved by the council. Consent is required for all TPO work and there is a 

register of applications with a 2 week consultation. The TPO team makes the decision on all TPO tree work 

applications. 

• The council has a GIS system showing all tress in the City with TPOs , this system will be made available to the 

public online, hopefully by next year. 

• For any questions regarding trees or to find out if a tree has a TPO then email trees@aberdeencity.gov.uk 
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